, " UNITED STATES
- ; NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
. WASHINGTON, D C 20866

CHAIRMAN December 16, 1992

The Honorable George Miller
Chairman, Committee on Interior
ar  Insular Affairs
United States House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chatirman:

| am providing an interim response to your November 23, 1992 letter on
the subject of Transnuclear Incorporated’'s application for a license to
export irradiated fuel from the Shoreham nuclear power plant in New York
to Cogema in France. Because the Executive Branch has not yet decided
how to respond to Transnuclear's application (see enclosed letter from
the Department of Defense to the Department of State, dated December 8,
1992), we are not in a position to consider the application or your
request for a hearing. When we are informed of the Executive Branch's
position, we will Jet you know and at that time, formally respond to
your request that a hearing be held on the application.

Siicerely,

Ivan Selin
Enclosure:
Ltr to R.J.K. Stratford, DOS,
fm H.D. Sokolski, DOD, dtd
December 8, 1992

cc: Representative Don Young
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Indeed, it is the policy of the United States that the
proliferation risks from both reprocessing and enrichment on
the Korean Peninsula are unacceptable. To prevent these risks,
the United States gained bilatera! agreement that these
technologies would not be pursued even under IAEA
Sefeguards. For the Executive Branch 10 now endorse
reprocessing as an acceptable means 10 deal with spent fuel
could seriously undermine our no-reprocessing policy on the
Korean Peninsula. It would also have a deleterious effect on
achieving our national security objectives by making it more
difficult for the United States to oppose reprocessing in other

regions of proliferation concern where similar restraint would
be desirable.

Finally, approval of this application would foreclose more
economic and proliferation resistart storage options which are
available for the disposition of spent reactor fuel.

For the reasons set forth above, the Department of

Defense believes granting this export license would be"inimical
to the common defense and security of the United States.”

Sincerely,

,// Skl

Henry D. Sokolski
Deputy for Non-Proliferation Policy

CC: T. Han, DOE
R. DeLaBarre, DOS
M. Rosenthal, ACDA
S. Dhir, DOC
D. Poneman, NSC
H. Denton, NRC



